


can be used to avoid further conflict escalation which can only affect detrimentally 
civilian populations, and also be used to comment on the possibilities of a friendly 
settlement. 

The Commission has offered its services and its good offices in a number of situations 
and it has carried out delicate negotiations with several parties and is continuing to do so. 
The Commission has concluded necessary technical agreements with Swiss Humanitarian 
Aid, a unit of Swiss Agency for Development and Cooperation, which guarantees swift 
and effective Commission's deployment in the case of the m1ss1on. 
But to be able to operate, the Commission needs a specific mandate given by the parties 
to the conflict. To date, that has not been forthcoming. 

The General Assembly through Resolution A/55/148 of January 19th., 2001 called upon 
all States that were parties to Protocol I and those States who were not, on becoming 
Parties to the Protocol, to make the declaration on acceptance of the Commission's 
competence under Article 90. 

Since then, 18 further Srntes have made a declaration of acceptance of the competence of 
the International Humanitarian Fact Finding Commission (St. Kitts and Nevis (April 17, 
2014) being the latest), so that the total number of such States is now 76. Howev46 T336.0045 Tc
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In the latter, States commit themselves to investigate "violations of international 
humanitarian law" through, among others, "international mechanisms". The International 
Humanitarian Fact-Finding Commission is the only permanent "international 
mechanism" specializing in international humanitarian law that could fulfill such 
missions. Therefore, the Commission would be ready to work with the UN Secretariat 
and other competenet institutions/organisations to develop a questionnaire that would be 
presented to States leading, among other goals, to more effective answers in promoting 
the Commission. 

The IHFFC also would like to draw attention to the recent MSF's statement before the 
UN Security Council, calling for, I quote, "dedicated mechanisms for independent, 
prompt, and effective investigations into attacks on civilians and medical care" unquote. 
The Commission is precisely an institution, which can also be active in such 
investigations, and has the advantage to be already existing and existing on a permanent 
basis. IHFFC's involvement in that respect would therefore greatly help, on a very 
practical ground, all efforts which have to be made for respecting and ensuring respect 
for IHL. The MSF' s statement aiso calls upon the Secretary General to appoint a special 
representative mandated to document and report attacks on medical facilities. The IHFFC 
may also be of help in this regard. 

The Commission also would like to remind the States that has accepted its competence 
that this year an election of Commission's members is being held and the deadline for the 
candidatures is almost here. 

To conclude I would like to recall the readiness of the Commission to act as an 
instrument of the International community to enhance respect for act srnational herumaty ari 


